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ITEM TITLE:
Approval of a Contract Award with Jim Psenak Construction, LLC for the Glacier Stream DOT & PF
Right of Way to Dump Haul Road Project in the Amount of $385,150.00

SUBMITTED BY: Scott Benda, Capital Facilities Project Manager

FISCAL NOTES:

Expenditure Required: $385,150.00
Unencumbered Balance: $996,000.00
Funding Source: 350-0750-55000.405

RECOMMENDATION:

Approve a Contract Award with Jim Psenak Construction, LLC for the Glacier Stream DOT & PF
Right of Way to Dump Haul Road Project in the Amount of $385,150.00.

SUMMARY STATEMENT:

Project Description: This project will construct a new, 800 lineal foot long dike along the northwest
bank of the Valdez Glacier Stream. It will be located, upstream of the bridge between the upstream
end of the new Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities dike and the corner of the
Glacier Haul road (Dump road). This new dike will “fill in the gap” between ADOT’s new dike and the
corner of Dump road thus plugging a hole. Last summer during the outburst event, flood waters from
the Glacier Stream eroded an emergency dike that was built in this location back in ’15 and flooded
the ditch line from the Glacier Stream bridge all the way to the Airport Road intersection. This new
dike will be built to the same standards and design as the new ADOT & PF dike and serve to protect
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the bridge, bike path and Dump road next to the highway and prevent a reoccurrence from last
summer’s event. The City of Valdez and it’s design engineering consultant DOWL worked with and
met with the ADOT & PF design engineers over a period of two years to research and develop the
project.

Construction Schedule: The Contractor has until June 10, 2019, to complete construction. The
expected start date is the week of May 27, 2019.

Liquidated Damages: $1,500.00 per day

Bidding: Length of bid period was 30 days. Two bids were received.

Engineer’s Estimate: under $500,000.00

Design Review Stakeholders: Nathan Duval, Rob Comstock, Rochelle Rollenhagen, Kate Huber,
Ann Marie Lain, Scott Benda, Brad Melocik, PE, PH, Jeff Stutzke, ADOT & PF, and Valdez Flood
Task Force members.
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